
                                           STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

   MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER 21, 2016 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

The selectmen discussed the Avitar billing for 2017 appraisal and tax collector software support.  

The selectmen elected to pay the abatement for Northern New England Telephone in one payment 

signed and sent to them directly. Bruce Smith will email Avitar of the town’s decision.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

Jay Croteau worked on researching the additional discounts the town might qualify for with Primex. He 

will contact the Claims 3 team for assistance . The selectmen discussed the Temporary Alternate Duty 

process for the town employees and what current policies might comply for the discounts.  

The selectmen’s office will begin the budget process next week.  

The selectmen discussed the budget for the shed and the town clerk’s office.  

The recreation department has set the date for caroling in the village on Dec 21, 2106 at 6:00 P.M. 

The selectmen discussed options for plowing Dort Rd and Webster Rd. Jay Croteau has spoken with 

Mike Edwards to see if he was interested.  He will contact Bob Bergevin to see if he knows of someone 

who might be interested.  

The selectmen discussed the Time Warner cable reliability at the town hall for town clerk to issue plates.  

Eric Eichner motioned to adjourn. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 

 


